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TO:

Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor and Commissioners 



FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:

Jacquelyn Beauzil, HR/Risk Management Manager
DATE:

September 10, 2013
SUBJECT:
General Insurance Coverage –Renewal 

Workers Compensation and Comprehensive General Package Coverage


PRIA has proposed an insurance renewal premium of $805,486 that is overall slightly below the expiring premium of $807,327.  The premium breakdown is as follows:

· “Package” (Property, Crime, General Liability, Public Officials Liability/Employment Practices Liability and Automobile) - $669,224.  
· Pollution Liability - $11,504

· Workers Compensation - $124,758.  
Coverage is generally the same as expiring, with a significant coverage enhancement effective 10/1/2013:
· Public Officials / Employment Practices Liability coverage now pays Defense Costs (attorney’s fees) immediately; the deductible is no longer applied.

· Public Officials / Employment Practices Liability Defense Costs are now unlimited. 

PRIA continues to provide City Administration exemplary service.  Paramount to the City Administration is the responsiveness of insurance consultants rendering guidance for risk/liability concerns on major contractual agreements, special events, construction projects, advice on appropriate vendor insurance requirements appearing in bids, and review of City vendors’ insurance for compliance with bid specifications.  Specific projects completed include the procurement of both Builders Risk insurance on the marina project and Event Cancellation Insurance for the Arts and Seafood Celebration.  
The support of this program’s safety and loss control resources and claims management is also very important in controlling claims and therefore long term premiums.  For example, the City’s experience modification factor applicable to the Workers Compensation premium has been reduced by over 7% effective 10/1/2013.

The Administration recommends Commission consideration and approval of the attached Resolution waiving bidding of the City’s annual general and workers compensation insurance coverage and approving renewal of the proposal from PRIA at the same total approved last year, at an amount not to exceed $840,000.
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